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  Brother John Maguire SJ died peacefully in 
Cherryfield Lodge nursing home, Dublin, on 16 
April, 2020. John was known for his quiet 
reassuring presence, and for his wise judgement 
and administrative skills while working for the 

Irish Jesuit Province. 
          He was born in Glenfarne, Co Leitrim, in 1933. Before entering the Jesuits at 35 
years old, he worked as a grocer in Ireland and England and attended Rathmines Tech 
and Catholic Workers College in Dublin. After his novitiate at St Mary’s, Emo, he worked 
as secretary to the Provincial and studied at Milltown Park, Dublin, followed by theology 
studies at St Patrick’s College, Maynooth. He continued his studies and administrative 
work in Milltown Park and did his tertianship in Tullabeg, Co Offaly. 
          In 1980 John was missioned to Lusaka, where he was secretary to the rector of 
St Dominic’s Major Seminary, Fr Peter Lwaminda. He lived at Luwisha House and every 
morning, Fr. Lwaminda would send a driver to bring John to the seminary. John was 
always very dapper and neat and gave the impression of how it was also in his life: 
dapper, neat, everything organized and in place; and hence placing considerable 
premium on control, orderliness, knowing what to expect - but in a good and human way 
that could make allowances for departures from norms.  
          In community, he was a first class companion and equally a first class religious. 
He was always cheerful. He was interesting and lively in table conversation and in the 
recreation room and was never absent from Mass or any religious duty. While in Lusaka 
he took his final vows.  In 1984, although Fr Lwaminda wanted to keep such a valuable 
administrator, John returned to Ireland. 
          In his personal life, John manifested the same kind of organizational control that 
he brought to his office responsibilities. Demure in personality and in his exterior, he 
was always neat, efficient and thoroughly reliable. Though quiet and somewhat shy, he 
was an excellent community man who related very well to every member of his core 
community as well as to the many visitors who came its way. He is well remembered for 
his unfailing good humor and for his ability to be sympathetic and understanding in his 
dealings with others. He always conveyed the sense that he was happy in his Jesuit life 
and in what wass asked of him, though at times one got the feeling that he needed to 
relax and let down his hair. A strong feature of his life was the interest he showed in the 
apostolates of his brethren and the concerned way he kept himself up-to-date on these.    
          Upon his return, he worked as minister for the Loyola House community in Dublin, 
acted as Province secretary and editor of the Province newsletter. He continued his 
work as Province secretary, took a sabbatical at the Franciscan Study Centre in 
Canterbury, England, in 1993, and was involved with administration in the Provincial’s 
office right up until 2017. In his later years, he lived in Cherryfield Lodge nursing home 
where he prayed for the Church and the Society of Jesus. 
 


